COMHAIRLE CHONTAE ÁTHA CLIATH THEAS 

SOUTH DUBLIN COUNTY COUNCIL


MEETING OF TALLAGHT AREA COMMITTEE (1)
Monday, 20 February 2006
Question 15

QUESTION: Councillor E Moloney

To ask the Manager, to detail progress on the provision of the CCTV Scheme for Watergate Bridge and Tallaght Village.

REPLY:
Two proposed CCTV Schemes have been approved by the Department of Justice, Equality and Law Reform as follows: -

· A Garda Scheme

· A Community Based Scheme


Garda Scheme

In the South Dublin County area two Garda Schemes have been approved VIZ. at Tallaght Town Centre and at Clondalkin Village, including Newlands Cross area. 

The Minister for Justice Equality and Law Reform has stated as follows in a reply to a recent parliamentary question;

“A number of Garda CCTV systems have been rolled out to various locations in the State in recent years.  Initial installations took place in Dublin, Cork and Tralee and a further 17 locations nationwide were subsequently selected, including Clondalkin and Tallaght to receive a Garda CCTV system.  This programme of implementation of CCTV systems is being implemented on a phased basis.

Installation of CCTV systems is of necessity a detailed, complex and lengthy process.  I am anxious to accelerate the implementation of the CCTV Programme and reduce as far as possible the workload of the Garda Siochana in this regard.  I believe that the answer is to outsource the installation of Garda CCTV systems to the greater extent possible, making use not only of the technical but also of the project management expertise in the private sector.  I have asked the Commissioner to submit proposals for outsourced CCTV systems in the eleven locations in the remaining two phases, with a view to achieving implementation in priority locations by the end of 2006.”

Following the passing of an Emergency Motion at the Tallaght Area Committee meeting on the 21st November 2005, the Department of Justice, Equality and Law Reform were written to on the 12th December 2005, outlining the urgent need for the Tallaght Scheme and requesting an approximate time scale for implementation of the Scheme.  A reply is awaited and the members will be updated as soon as a reply is received.
 Community Scheme

The Minister for Justice, Equality and Law Reform launched a Grant Scheme for community based CCTV systems on the 15th June 2005 to facilitate local based community groups who wish to install CCTV systems in local areas.

Grant assistance of up to a maximum of €100,000, subject to availability of funds towards the cost of the scheme, is available from the Department in respect of approved schemes.  The Department of Community, Rural and Gaeltacht Affairs will provide matching funding in respect of approved schemes in RAPID areas.

It is understood that three applications from the Tallaght Electoral Area have been approved funding in respect of the pre-development phase of the Programme.
